














We are aware of two other community providers that have benefitted from the additional resources in our
service area, significantly increasing the availability of NILS loans to consumers in the Goulburn Valley.
There is ample room for much more growth.

FamilyCare has greatly appreciated the FaHCSIA resources. The funding improved our NILS and offered the
potential for a sustainable future. Unfortunately the recent announcement of a continuation of the
funding has seen the proportion of FamilyCare’s resource roll-out almost halved. We expect smaller or
start-up schemes would have fared much worse on the sliding funding scale applied. We have no difficulty
with funding being linked to performance — but if the base for the funding formula is too low, NILS
providers will again be faced with the choice of running programs at a loss, or closing them down.

In FamilyCare’s submission, having successfully encouraged growth in the NILS sector, the Commonwealth

should not diminish or withdraw its resourcing until a viable alternative is found. Doing so not only risks
the continued growth of the alternative finance sector, it threatens to throw it into reverse.
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communities fair for everyone. Most importantly, the vulnerable and disadvantaged
for whom community service provision offers a lifeline should be able to feel
confidence that the providers hold their interests paramount and not the interests of
any corporate donor, no matter how well intentioned.
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